

Monterey/Santa Cruz Counties Building & Construction Trades Council

City of Watsonville 275 Main Street, Suite 400 Watsonville, CA 95076

RE: Mutual Agreement Regarding Miles Lane Project and the Project Labor Agreement

Dear Courtney Lindberg,

This letter serves to formally acknowledge and confirm that the City of Watsonville and the Monterey/Santa Cruz Building and Construction Trades Council (BCTC) have mutually agreed that the Miles Lane Project will not be covered under the City's Project Labor Agreement (PLA) with the Monterey/Santa Cruz BCTC.

Both parties understand and agree that this decision is specific to the Miles Lane Project and does not alter or affect the terms or applicability of the existing PLA to other qualifying projects within the City.

We appreciate the continued partnership between the City and the Building Trades and look forward to future collaboration on projects that benefit our local workforce and community. Sincerely,

Casey Van Den Heuvel

President & CEO

Monterey/Santa Cruz Building and Construction Trades Council